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	PRESS RELEASE


Sellers cheated at wine festivals 

(Brno, September 30, 2016) Traditional wine festivals Pálavské vinobraní and Znojemské vinobraní welcomed lovers of good wine as well as fans of amusement and delicious meals to South Moravia. Stand sale was a subject to an extraordinary joint inspection of the Jihomoravský, Zlínský, Plzeňský, and Karlovarský Inspectorates of the CTIA with the State Agricultural and Food Inspection Authority based in Brno. Violations of the Act on Consumer Protection were detected in 26 inspected stands, which represented more than 50% of cases. 

An extraordinary inspection action of the CTIA was aimed at compliance with the Act No. 634/1992 Coll. on Consumer Protection within stand sale of wine and new wine at wine festivals.
On September 9, 2016, CTIA officers carried out 14 inspections of stand sale at Pálavské vinobraní in Mikulov where infringements of laws were discovered in 7 cases, i.e. 50% of inspections. In both cases, scales with invalid certification were used. In other two cases, the declared amount of sold drinks were provided and in 3 cases the bill of purchase didn’t contain required information or wasn’t issued at all. In 2 cases, on-the-spot fines amounting to CZK 5,000 were imposed. Administrative procedure will be launched in the other cases.
On September 16, 2016, an inspection of compliance with the Act on Consumer Protection was carried out in cooperation with the State Agricultural and Food Inspection Authority at the Znojmo wine festival. 7 of 12 inspected stand sellers breached legal regulations, which represented 58% of the inspections. In 4 cases, noncompliance with the declared amount of sold drink was detected as was a failure to allow the consumer to check the amount of a sold drink. At 3 stands, the consumer wasn’t informed about the prices of offered products, including one stand where no bill of purchase with all requirements was issued. Cooperation of the both surveillance authorities was evaluated as successful and meaningful and, hence, will continue. 
Media contact: Mgr. Karel Havlíček, Director of the Jihomoravský and Zlínský Inspectorate of the CTIA, khavlicek@coi.cz 
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